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Bulletin 5: Suspected Cases in Montreal and Paris; Rumors of Cases in Washington, D.C., received 12:35 p.m. 

Bulletin 5, 12:35 p.m. EST 

SUSPECTED CASES IN MONTREAL AND PARIS; RUMORS OF CASES IN WASHINGTON, DC

TO: The Prime Minister of Canada

FROM: Your Chief of Staff

Three Canadian citizens have been admitted to a Montreal hospital and are suspected of having smallpox. One of 

these patients had recently traveled to Frankfurt, Germany, and the other two had recently been in New York City. 

None of these cases has yet been confirmed. 

TO: The President of France

FROM: Your Chief of Staff

Four suspected smallpox victims have been hospitalized in Paris. These people have recently returned from 

Frankfurt. 

TO: The President of the United States

FROM: Your Chief of Staff

The media is reporting rumors of smallpox cases in Washington, DC. CDC cannot confirm these rumors at this 

time, but is actively investigating. 




